
Balloch Community Association
Minutes of Committee Meeting 17 April  2013
Present: Billy Lowrie, Morven Reid, Lorna Condie, Isobel Brill, Jenny Card, Morag Halkett Lorna Robertson

Apologies: Vicki Barclay

Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  
1. The committee is indebted to Morven Reid for bringing order to the books and to Les Birnie (auditor) for his understanding and help in the matter.
2.  LC was concerned about E. Robertson and the New Year Dance. She had the figures for the last dance she organised in 2005, which made a healthy profit. As E Robertson has already requested booking for 31/12/13 it was felt the £150 mentioned to him should have the hours of his let stipulated.
3. £50 was retained after the last 18th birthday party, which left the BCA with costs involved in replacing broken toilet in Ladies toilets and a blockage in Gents. Extra cleaning had had to be done, and glass bottles etc was found outside. A price is to be sought from a security firm which might be supplied by BCA for events-though this does not “police” the guests, only prevents gate-crashers.
4.  BCA’s insurance policy should be looked at re excess, should a claim have to be made in such a case.
5. A way is to be sought to mark tables and chairs for identification purposes.
6. Adoption of minutes was proposed by JC and seconded by MR.
 7. LC questioned the minute of the amount already paid to CM Design in March. This matter        was satisfactorily explained, but it was decided that a separate spread sheet be kept for keeping track of ALL expenditure for the building project.

Agenda
1. The floors have again been treated by Donald Stewart and BL. Donald was to be thanked for his involvement in this.
2. Vicki has not done anything about getting a new SIM card for the hall phone.
3. Nessweb Edit-there is a bill for £162 for the upkeep of the BCA website by Robbie Halkett. LR is to request RH put minutes on website each time he receives them and to respond when this task is carried out.
4. Contractors asked to tender for building work: DA Nicholson, Easter Ross Glazing, Fraser & Gant. 
 Nicholson quote is £19,200 plus £3,000 for the door area (which was to be quoted for separately
(BL declared an acquaintance with the Director of the firm, but it was tradesmen from the company who had visited hall to give the quote.)

 ERG quote is £20,000 for main job and £4,000 for door area. Fraser and Grant’s quote is still awaited.
5. Sharon Leon had provided samples of flooring-Rhinofloor, with a 20 year guarantee.
6. Decorating was not included as it was felt volunteers could cope with that.
7.  Heating in the kitchen remains a question to be settled, because of the current anomalies of the hall heating system.
8. The cost of new signage was not included.
9. Kitchen-B & Q had given a quote of £3897(including VAT ) This would rise if ordered after 24 April.
A lengthy discussion followed about which items of equipment should be included in a new kitchen and which would be the subject of the grant application which MR is currently drawing up. MR had obtained some information on Ikea kitchens, and LC mentioned very hardwearing finishes which could be added to B & Q cupboards, which it was agreed would be a good thing, although adding to the cost. As time is important, it was concluded that the B& Q option would be preferred.

10. MR said there is an Activity Group for kids enquiring about hiring the hall Monday –Friday , 10m-4pm…this would generate £60 a day if it were Large Hall only, but there are groups occasionally renting the Small Hall in the afternoons. The issue of storage was raised and of parking. MR will say that in principle the let would be agreed, but all the issues would have to be discussed fully.
11. Corporate rent rates were then discussed….there are grey areas which need to be looked at more closely.
12. Date of next committee meeting- 7.30pm Wednesday 15 May 2013.
An extra meeting will be called when the 3rd quote for building work is received.


